
4 Down…
My husband fell ill over the weekend, and he had to leave a
show early that we went to see together on Sunday.  By Monday
night, my two littlest kids were throwing up, and Hubby and I
stayed up late cleaning them up and comforting them.  Monday
night, I had a dream that we were on a trip, and we were
scheduled to leave our vacation, but I was sick and worried
about the 3-4 hour car ride.  When I awoke, I was really sick
– so this thing has struck down 4 of us, and my 2 oldest
daughters remain unaffected as of yet.

We  are  busy  people!   I  already  rescheduled  the  dentist
appointment we won’t make, but I don’t know what to do about
our  church’s  Kidstuf  play  Hubby  and  I  are  directing  –
rehearsal is tonight.  I don’t see how I’ll be able to make
it, but I also don’t understand how to summon the energy to
stay home with sick little ones when I’m feeling so incredibly
lousy.  Complicating things is the fact that my two oldest
girls are also in Kidstuf, and they had to miss the first
rehearsal because they were at their Grandma’s.  There is a
waiting list for kids who want to be in Kidstuf, and so the
kids who are chosen to be in it are not supposed to miss even
one rehearsal.  If my kids get sick, they will have to miss
another rehearsal, and I’m so worried for them that they won’t
get to do the show!

So today, I have to find a way to navigate around the thumping
in my head and the visits to the bathroom (sorry, but here we
are) to care for my 4 kids so Hubby can work.  And I  have to
do things in a way that won’t spread this super-contagious
illness (it says something when I get an illness – I don’t
usually get sick ever!) to the remaining healthy ones in my
family.

Anyone want to babysit?  �

https://www.tangents.org/health/4-down/

